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January 2023 Volume 39, Issue 10 

“Members Helping Members” 

 

 

70% of seniors are now online and using technology, reports the World Economic Forum in July 2019. When it comes 

to the Internet, the website claims it’s – No Longer Just For the Young. 

 

“Young people may roll their eyes at older people who can’t use technology as fast as they do, but it’s wrong to say 

that older Americans can’t use technology. Remember, a baby boomer, Tim Berners-Lee, invented the World Wide 

Web, so why should we be surprised that they continue to create, adapt, and use new technology?” reports the 

World Economic Forum. 

 

In January 2022, Pew Research revealed its latest technology poll results. It discovered: “When it comes to internet 

use, virtually all adults ages 18 to 29 now say they use the Internet (99%). A similar share of those 30 to 49 (98%) say 

the same. And 96% of those 50 to 64 use the Internet, compared with 75% of those 65 and older who report being 

internet users.” 

 

So, if you’re over 50 and depend on the Internet, how do you protect yourself against the onslaught of cybercriminals 

who want your money? Let’s start with good advice from Reviews.org. 

 

(Continued on page 4) 

Most of Us Get It Wrong: Not Just Teenagers 
Depend Upon the Internet 
By Kurt Jefferson, Editor, Central Kentucky Computer Society 

https://ckcs.org/ 

lextown2 (at) gmail.com 
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“Members Helping 

Members”  

(since 1983)  

Board of Directors 

2020-2021  

President 
Lester Larkin 

president@lcace.org  
 

Vice President 
Mike McEnery 

vicepresi-
dent@lcace.org 

  
Secretary 

Linda Busch 
secretary@lcace.org  

 
Treasurer 

Judy Dunham  
treasurer@lcace.org  

 
Programs 

David Carlson 
programs@lcace.org  

 
Membership 
J.J. Johnson 

membership@lcace.org  
 

Public Relations 
Linda Koudelka  
pr@lcace.org  

 
Volunteers  

 
Webmaster  
J. J. Johnson  

webmaster@lcace.org  
 

Newsletter Editor  
Mike McEnery  

editor@lcace.org  
 

Historian 
Lester Larkin 

historian@lcace.org 

Lake County Area  

Computer Enthusiasts  

c/o Group Ambassador  

“J.J.” Johnson  

News Journal  

The LCACE News Journal is published eleven times annually. Members are 

encouraged to submit contributions which will be acknowledged in this newslet-

ter. Send articles to editor@lcace.org  Permission is granted to reproduce any or 

all parts of this newsletter in other User Group publications, provided that credit 

is given to LCACE and the individual author (s).  Logo designed on an Atari Sta-

cy Laptop in 1989 by Dwight Johnson Jr.  

Membership  

LCACE membership is open to all individuals and families interested in personal 

computing. Annual dues are $20.00 per individual/family. Applications for mem-

bership may be obtained at the monthly meeting, by request on the club hotline, 

and are now available on our web site at http://www.lcace.org.  

Meetings  

LCACE meetings are usually held on Saturdays at the Grayslake Area Public 

Library, 100 Library Lane, Grayslake, Illinois. The meeting room opens at noon 

and the formal meeting begins at 12:30 p.m. All meetings are open to the public. 

Bring a friend!  

Newsletter Submissions  

Club members are welcome to submit classified ads, reviews, tips and other arti-

cles for publication, to our newsletter editor in Microsoft Word format (.doc). 

Publication deadline is the 20th of the month for all ads and articles. 

Please do not use tabs or special formatting.  

Newsletter Advertising  

Ad rates per issue: Full page - $25, Half page - $15, Quarter page - $10, Busi-

ness Card - $5. Discounts are available on advance purchase of multiple issues. 

Please send camera-ready copy and payment to the club address by the 15th of 

the month preceding publication. For more information on ad pricing, please call 

our Hotline. Ads are FREE to all paid members.  

NOTICE 

LCACE WILL NOT CONDONE or knowingly participate in copyright infringe-

ment of any kind. The LCACE News Journal is published by and for LCACE 

members. Opinions expressed herein are those of the individual authors and do 

not necessarily reflect the opinion of LCACE, the membership, the board of di-

rectors, and/or our advertisers.  

http://lcace.org/
mailto:president@lcace.org
mailto:vicepresident@lcace.org
mailto:vicepresident@lcace.org
mailto:secretary@lcace.org
mailto:treasurer@lcace.org
mailto:programs@lcace.org
mailto:membership@lcace.org
mailto:pr@lcace.org
mailto:webmaster@lcace.org
mailto:editor@lcace.org
mailto:historian@lcace.org
mailto:editor@lcace.org
http://www.lcace.org/
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Holiday Party 

What a great party!  We all put a lot into it, and got a lot out of it.  The food, the 
games, the mingling, all contributed to the fun. 

 

March Meeting Vote 

We will be voting on our March meeting venue at our January 14 Zoom meet-
ing.  The vote will be for a hybrid meeting (in-person and Zoom) or a Zoom Only 
meeting.  There is a raise-hand feature in Zoom that we can use for the vote. 

 

My best to all, 

Les Larkin 

Just Think, 

Your article  or thoughts could have 

been published here 
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First off, don’t share your information online. I’m amazed 

at the number of folks who scream to the world on Face-

book or Instagram that their baby is due on a specific 

date. Isn’t that an invitation to a burglary? I mean, mom 

and dad are obviously at the hospital. Who’s at home 

watching the turf? Just don’t make major personal an-

nouncements on social media. You’re visiting New Zea-

land over the summer? Keep it to yourself. Why in the 

world would you list your departure and return dates 

online? Talk about an opportunity for burglars. 

 

Before clicking on a web link, hover your cursor over it. 

You should see where the link takes you in your brows-

er’s status bar. This prevents you from visiting a rogue 

website disguised as a legitimate one. 

 

Use only secure public websites and a trusted VPN 

(virtual public network.) Logging onto unsecured Wi-Fi at 

a motel, restaurant, library, or airport is just crazy. If you 

must log onto an open wireless network, ensure your 

VPN is up and running. (I use a VPN even when a Wi-Fi 

password is required.) 

(Continued from page 1)  

Experts say you should only log onto websites that 

begin with https:, but this isn’t always possible. For ex-

ample, if I visit a specific school from the home page of 

the largest school district in central Kentucky, the page 

won’t automatically load on my version of Firefox. I 

have a Firefox add-on installed called HTTPS Every-

where, which blocks the page and tells me it’s not se-

cure. 

 

A button allows me to continue to the http-only site, 

but the browser add-on is a red flag alerting me to a 

possible security problem. 

 

There are plenty more basic security tips on the Re-

views.org page. Check them out if you want more secu-

rity suggestions. 

 

Just because you’re over 50 doesn’t mean you have to 

fall for traps designed to steal your money. Be smart. Be 

safe. Be vigilant. Scammers are out there, even if you 

cannot see them.  
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Ctrl+ click white arrow to go to out 

Youtube site 

https://www.youtube.com/@lcaceclub2069
https://www.youtube.com/@lcaceclub2069
https://www.youtube.com/@lcaceclub2069
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Membership Chairperson Report 
 

 
 
 
 

Attendees = 48 

December 10, 2022 

 

 

2022-2024 

 

 

Roger Busch 

Donna Knepper 

Thomas Krissek 

During our October Zoom meeting the following two 

computer services were mentioned. 

White Box Computers 

They say they are the place for all your computer 

repairs & upgrades at nearly half the prices of the 

competition.  

https://whiteboxcomputers.org 

847-833-9324 

ZYTEK Services 

Has been around for over 30 years and offers the 

best in fast, friendly, high-quality, fair price computer 

service solutions 

847-336-2259 

https://whiteboxcomputers.org/
https://whiteboxcomputers.org/contact-us/
https://www.zytekservices.com/
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Members Web Sites 

e-mail me at editor@lcace.org 

www.pegasusphotos.smugmug.com 

Members 

 

 
Take a good 

look, you just 

might see  

yourself. 

LCACE Photo Albums 

Phone: (847) 623-3815 

http://www.lcace.org/
mailto:editor@lcace.org?subject=Web%20site%20ad
http://pegasusphotos.smugmug.com/
mailto:JimJacobsMusic@gmail.com
http://apcug2.org/
http://www.lovemycookies.com/
http://pegasusphotos.smugmug.com/
http://lcace.org/PhotoAlbums.htm
http://lcace.org/PhotoAlbums.htm
http://lcace.org/PhotoAlbums.htm
https://www.facebook.com/lakecountyhonorflight/posts/2518531204848800

